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CURRICULUM

Curricula Purchases, Implementation, and Renewal
Currently, BPS has the following schedule for core content curricula review.  This year the

elementary SBE teams and 6-12 ELA Department is reviewing the Wonders and StudySync curricula
for update or renewal during the 23-24 school year (SY). All other curricula are up to date and in the
implementation stage with on-going following up professional development for all staff when needed.



Standards-Based Education Committee (SBE)
The SBE team met in December for their 1st of 4 quarterly committee meetings.  The meeting

schedule included reviewing and prioritizing department and grade-level objectives for the June SBE
Committee work.  The quarterly SBE committee serving in the capacity of the district professional
development committee will be presenting to the board of trustees the 23-24 SY BPS Professional
Development for approval in February.

BPS ELA Team Working Sessions
The BPS 6-12 ELA Team met for their first winter planning session on Thursday, January 12th.

This planning session included previewing the updated StudySync curricula for grades 6-12,
participating in an information session for the digital writing platform My ACCESS, as well as planning
our spring team sessions to focus the ELA department’s SBE work in June.

INSTRUCTION

Dyslexia Training for Instructional Coaches in February
BPS Schools are working toward full compliance to the

MCA, Montana Dyslexia Screening & Intervention Act,
20-7-469. Intervention Act, 20-7-469. Instructional Coaches
(ICs) currently support the facilitation of the building-level
academic multi-tiered systems of support for ELA.  Through
this facilitation process, ICs, teachings, and building leaders
collaborate and establish systems to support students with
challenges mastering the foundational skills of reading.  The
district has adopted the use of the Aimsweb benchmark
assessments, the PAST (Phonological Awareness Screening
Test), and the Core Phonics Survey (CPS) to diagnose and
support the delivery of skill specific reading instruction for
students at tier I, II, and III.  For those students with
significant and prolonged challenges in learning to read, the
Shaywitz Dyslexia Screener within our district’s Aimsweb
platform will be administered as additional data to support a
referral for special education services.  Instructional Coaches
will be participating in “Deciphering Dyslexia Through a
Special Education Lens” in February to assist in and support
teachers in their buildings in the process of identifying
students who may show signs of dyslexia.



LETRS & Top 10 Tools both Support the Science of Reading

Teachers at KW-Vina Elementary and Browning Elementary are participating in either the
LETRS (Language Essentials for Teachers of Reading and Spelling) or in the Reading Teacher’s Top
10 Tools program to deepen their understanding of the Science of Reading and Writing instruction.
Upon completing the lesson modules within each program teachers are immediately able to apply
learned skills to classroom instruction.  Over the years, many students have had challenges with
learning to read and mastering the foundational skills of reading and writing.  Top 10 Tools and
LETRS are professional learning programs designed to provide teachers in-depth knowledge and
practical application of instructional strategies to support even our most challenging readers and
writers.

ASSESSMENT

Winter Benchmarking and Writing Assessment
The Aimsweb Winter Benchmark window is January 9-February 3 for all students in grades K-10th
grade for ELA and mathematics.  Benchmarking assessments provide teachers with critical
information about the projected expectation of a student meeting grade-level standards at year end,
identify next steps for instruction, as well as the ability to determine fall to winter growth for literacy
and math skills.  The winter writing assessment will be held the week of January 30th and teachers
will also complete the winter DESSA (SEL screener) for all BPS students the first week of February.

Statewide Assessment Windows


